CDTA COMMITTEE AGENDA

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee

Thursday, March 23, 2017 
Start Time - 12:00 PM; Anticipated End Time – 1:15 PM
110 Watervliet Avenue

Committee Item
Responsibility

Call to Order
Norman Miller

Ascertain Quorum
Norman Miller

Agenda Approval
Norman Miller

Approve Minutes of February 16, 2017
Norman Miller

Consent Agenda Items

· Adoption of 2017 Title VI Plan
Chris Desany

· FY2018 Budget Approval*
Mike Collins

Administrative Discussion Items

· Federal Transit Legislation
Mike Collins


Governance/Policy Issue Discussion Items


· Workers’ Compensation – a discussion with the Business Council
Lev Ginsburg


Executive Session


None

For the Good of the Order
Norman Miller

Next Meeting Date:  April 20, 2017
Adjourn 

*Indicates additional material to be provided at meeting
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Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – February 16, 2017 at 11:30am at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office
In Attendance:  Norm Miller (Chair), Dave Stackrow, Art Young, Georgie Lussier, 

Denise Figueroa, Corey Bixby, Mark Schaeffer, Carm Basile (CEO), Mike Collins, (CSL), 

Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, Jaime Watson, Sarah Matrose, Thomas Guggisberg, Fred Gilliam, 

Erika Reilly, Mark Wos, Lance Zarcone, Rick Vines, Phil Parella, Ross Farrell, Jonathan Scherzer, Kathy Colbert

Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

None

Administrative Discussion Items

FY2017 Budget Adjustment - Mike Collins

Mike provided an update on development of the FY2018 Budget.   There are several decision points that remain to be addressed. They were discussed at length among staff and Committee members. 

We will likely keep Mortgage Recording Tax (MRT) at $11 million, which is the same as our current year.  Over the past 5 years, MRT has averaged close to $10 million.

Customer revenue is projected to be level at $17.7 million.  This is based on the revenue trend for the past three years.

We will likely use some of the budget surplus from this year to balance the budget. This will be one of the last actions taken in the budget process. 

Based on the State’s 5-year Capital Program enacted last year, we intend to increase the use of Federal Maintenance dollars for operations from 62% to about 73%.

State Operating Assistance is currently budgeted with no increase. We are working with our lobbyists and with NYPTA to ask the state legislature for a 2% increase to address common inflationary increases. 

On the expense side, we need to budget contractual wage increases and modest additions of bus operators to meet service demand.  We are fine tuning the wage line.

Health care is a large budget expense. We are projecting a 7% increase in this line. Longer term, we are looking at plan design changes to reduce this cost. 

Purchased Transportation includes Northway Commuter Service and our contractors in STAR. The majority of this line is for STAR service.  We recently added new vendors and anticipate improved customer service.  The rate structure has changed, and we have conservatively budgeted a small increase.

Still a work in progress, and we had a very good discussion about the major decision points. Staff is fine tuning projections and the assumptions required to complete the budget process. 

We will have another discussion at the March meeting.  We anticipate being able to present a balanced operating plan to the Board for adoption. 

For the Good of the Order

None

Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be on March 23, 2017; noon at 110 Watervliet Avenue. 

Respectfully submitted by Michael P. Collins: 

_______________________________________
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To:
Chairman, Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee


Members, Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee

From:
Christopher Desany, Vice President of Planning and Infrastructure

Date:
March 23, 2017

Re:
Approval of Title VI Policy

Overview:

The Title VI statute is an FTA regulation to ensure that equity when transit systems make major service and operational decisions. As a federal funding recipient, CDTA must comply with Title VI regulations. The purpose of Title VI is to:

· Ensure that the level and quality of transit service is provided in a nondiscriminatory manner;

· Promote full and fair participation in transit decision-making without regard to race, color, or national origin;

· Ensure meaningful access to transit-related programs and activities by persons with limited English proficiency.

We work to ensure that all decisions made under the umbrella of Title VI put our customers on a level playing field and do not unfairly favor or disfavor one demographic over another. The intent of Title VI is consistent with CDTA’s goals to ensure that service and fare decisions take into consideration the impact to our customers of all demographics. The requirement to comply with Title VI has existed for years, and we fully support its goals and objectives.

In January, the Board approved the draft Public Participation Plan (PPP) and draft Title VI Plan. We have since held several Title VI hearings (as per the approved plan) for the purpose of educating and soliciting public feedback on the programs. We then incorporated the feedback, and updated the data (census, demographics, Title VI–related statistics, etc.) based on FTA regulations to develop our final plan.

Recommendation:

We are required to submit a Board-approved policy to FTA.  In summary, the policy contains: 

· General requirements, that include a copy of Title VI notifications and a report of investigations
· Service monitoring standards that include level and quality of service
· An analysis of our adherence to service monitoring standards (we do comply)
· Key definitions (major service change, disparate impact, disproportionate burden)

· Implementation considerations

· A Public Participation Plan that describes customer and stakeholder outreach procedures

· A Limited English Proficiency (LEP) Language Assessment Plan that describes our strategy for addressing customers who do not read, write or speak English

Committee Action:

Staff recommends approval of the 2017-2020 Title VI policy (including the PPP and the LEP).
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Memorandum

Date:

March 23, 2017

To:

Chairman, Planning & Stakeholder Relations Committee



Members, Planning & Stakeholder Relations Committee

From:

Mike Collins, Vice President of Finance and Administration

Subject:
FY2018 Operating and Capital Budget Recommendations 

Summary

I am providing our draft operating and capital plans for FY2018.  Based on committee input and discussions over the past few months, we feel the budget is ready for final review and adoption. In total, the spending plan is $84.5 million, which is 3.1% more than last year.   

Revenue

We propose to increase the federal maintenance (5307) line by $1.2 million helped by the new multiyear capital program approved by New York State last year.  The NYS capital program will provide $7.5 million on an annual basis for the next four years.  This allows more flexibility in our federal maintenance program, which will enable us to move more 5307 funds to operations.  

We also propose a $500,000 increase to customer revenue based on several new Universal Access contracts and others that will be renewed with higher returns to CDTA. Other proposed increases include a $100,000 for advertising (set contract increase with Lamar) and $50,000 for the Rensselaer Rail Station due to new leases with our tenants. 

Lastly, we anticipate a 2% increase to our State Operating Assistance (STOA) based on what is included in the Senate and Assembly proposed budgets.  If the final state budget does not include this increase, we will bring back a revised budget and use reserve accounts to balance the budget.  

Expenses

The most expensive part of our budget is wages and benefits.  They account for approximately 70% of the budget.  In FY2017 we struggled with the wage line in part because of service improvements and additions we made to accommodate new business. We have also tried to match service to demand by adding capacity to a number of trunk routes throughout the system. As a result, we need to increase operator headcounts in FY2018 and convert overtime hours into straight time hours to balance our wage line.  This will take several months to accomplish. The wage line also includes a 3% contract increase to our workforce. 

We are projecting a 5.9% increase in health care costs (to $10.3 million); this is the second highest expense line in our budget.  At the Planning Retreat, we spent several hours on this subject and are strategizing ways to reduce costs to CDTA and its employees.  This will be a multiyear effort and it is subject to negotiation with the ATU.

The wage and health care lines are responsible for 87% of the expense increase.  We are projecting small increases in a few other expense lines, including a 5% increase for Workers Compensation. We will hear more from the Business Council on this topic.  

Capital Plan

The FY2018 Capital Plan is a robust and exciting one that includes a spending plan of $32.3 million.  About 60% of it ($20.7 million) is for our bus replacement program.  We will receive 24 Gillig buses, 6 New Flyer articulated buses; 3 NX coach buses; and 6 Star buses as a result of this plan.  The fleet order is funded with a combination of federal and (mostly) state funding as mentioned earlier in this memo. 

The plan includes construction of the Uncle Sam Transit Center, the Lark and Washington safety improvements, and installation of the CAD/AVL system to replace our outdated radio system. 

The five-year capital plan is attached and it is required to be submitted to the state on an annual basis.  It is important to note that this is a plan, and it is not expected to be a fully funded plan.  The plan includes a variety of innovative ideas and projects; some that may be funded in the future and some that may not.

A draft budget document will be provided for the meeting and it will be distributed once its final to our stakeholders and will be available on our website. 

Recommendation

We recommend approval of the FY2018 operating and capital plans by the Committee with advancement and endorsement to the full board.

Copy:
Chief Executive Officer


Senior Staff


Director of Finance
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